Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

April 20, 2015
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Lewis Russell

Brian Lennon




Kristi Burnett




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow
Doug Hall




Members Absent:  None
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, and Jaime Fox.  The following were also present:  Inge Heijligers, Gary Billingsley, Asheley Birchfield, Emma Hudson, Brandon McClure, Ron Davis, Leann Bryant, Cherrie Bessonett, Ashley Hayden, Marcy Hayden, Callie Glover, and Leon Heijligers.  
The meeting was called to order at 6:03 p.m. 

Public forum:  None
Approve minutes of previous meeting:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brandon Darrow to approve the minutes of the March 23, 2015 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Bret Garrett to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Instructional Materials List:
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the 2015-2016 Instructional Material list provided by the State.  The motion carried unanimously.

Rains County Personal Vehicle Tax:
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Bret Garrett to NOT tax personal vehicles in Rains County until further notice.  The motion carried unanimously.

Elementary building update:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that he would be meeting with a finance lady from Region 8 and with Gallagher Construction and if needed, there could be a called meeting.
Nomination for Vacancy on Rains County Appraisal District Board:
Tabled

Extension of Depository Contract:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Kristi Burnett to extend the depository contract with Alliance Bank for an additional two years.  The motion carried unanimously.

FFA Stock Show Fee:

Lewis Russell expressed concern about the FFA charging a fee for their stock show as it had not been done in the past.  Mr. McClure stated that it was a decision made by the FFA officers to help offset the cost of the awards given at the show.

Holding County Elections in the New Gym:

A request had been made by Hopkins County to allow elections in the new gym so the number of precincts could be reduced.  The County was applying for a grant to go to electronic voting only.  The County had stated they would provide a security officer when elections were held.  A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brandon Darrow to allow the voting in the gym.  The motion carried unanimously.
Resignations:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that Connie Briggs and Robin Kirby had submitted their resignations to retire at the end of the current school year.  Yan Heijligers also resigned to accept a job in Princeton. 

At 6:35 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the nominee for High School principal.      

At approximately 7:44 p. m. the Board returned to open session.  A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Bret Garrett to employ Gary Billingsley on a one year (226 days) probationary contract for High School principal at $54,500 for the 2015-2016 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Superintendent’s Report:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that a student wanted to purchase the old Toyota PU that had been donated several years ago.

Mr. Johnson handed out a list of upcoming Board trainings if anyone was interested.  
Principal’s report:
Ms. Irby reported a secondary enrollment of 118 and upcoming events.   
Ms. Fox had provided a report of an elementary enrollment of 137 and upcoming events.

Board concerns: None 
At 7:56 p.m. a motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Doug Hall to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
